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Giving Back: Habitat Build Week 

Thomas Township held its 2nd An-
nual Habitat Build Week July 30th 
through August 3rd, 2018. The pur-
pose of Habitat Build Week is to 
give Thomas Township residents  
a helping hand with maintaining 

their homes. Some homes needed cosmetic work, while other homes re-
quired quite a lot more.  

Thomas Township employs an amazing group 
of people who truly care about their commu-
nity and the residents within it and they enjoy 
having this time to give back to the communi-
ty. Revitalization Week gives all of the em-
ployees a chance to support their community 
and residents.  Thomas Township employees work year round meeting 
and planning with the Saginaw-Shiawassee Habitat for Humanity (SSHFH) 
Organization to coordinate for the next year’s Revitalization Week. 

SSHFH has the experience and the tools to make this week so successful. 
With their expertise, they were able to locate eight qualified homes that 
we were fortunate enough to be able to work on this year.  

Thomas T0wnship went to work alongside 
SSHFH Humanity volunteers, community mem-
bers, churches, businesses, local clubs and other 
organizations to install new roofs, siding, soffit, 
doors, windows, lots of paint and more! It was 

truly a week full of emotions for all involved, especially the homeowners.  

Thomas Township would like to thank all of those who participated as well 
as those who donated lunch and breakfast to the volunteers. 

We are seeking applicants within Thomas Township for next year who 
own their homes and who are in need of critical home repairs or handi-
capped access updates, but cannot afford them. We are also seeking any 
local business for next year who would  like to  participate with SSHFH. 
For further information on how your business can help please contact 
Deidre at (989) 781-0150. 
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As the time was drawing near to replace the existing banners along the 
Gratiot corridor, the Township Manager wanted to try something different. 
He wanted to get ideas on what to display which reflects on our communi-
ty. The idea was born to engage our youth in this project. The students at 
Havens Elementary were asked to draw with crayons “What is Community 
to you?” The kids in 3rd-5th grades drew what they view as Community 
through THEIR eyes. As we reviewed all of these drawings, I loved seeing 
all the creativity and the youth being involved in our Community via this 
project. This endeavor was another great example of Government and 
Schools working together towards the common good. The winning pic-
tures were all transposed into a 5x2 banner and can be found today hang-
ing along the light poles on the Gratiot corridor. 
 

These pictures were all judged by and voted on by a committee of Bob 
Weise, Thomas Township Supervisor; Darci Seamon, Thomas Township 
Deputy Clerk; Lauren Husen from Rebel Magnolia representing the Thomas 
Township Downtown Development Association (DDA) and Shelly DuRussel 
the Principal at Havens Elementary. Each of the winners were presented 
with a larger version of their drawing at a Township Board meeting.        
 

The contest winners are as follows:  
 

Violet Boehler –  Welcome to Thomas Township, trees, pond  with three 
people   
Isabel McKillop – Thomas  Twp. Police Car 
Logan Kapitzke – Thomas Twp. Fire Truck 
Harrison Dammann –  Sports balls and School Bus 
Christa Psetas – Thomas Twp. Water Tower 
Allison Krawczak – Community Brings people together, people holding 
hands 
Olivia Horwath – Open book with words – Thomas Twp, Library, Fire Sta-
tion, Havens and Shields Elementary, Roberts Park and Soccer Fields.  
 

We are very proud of each of 
the drawings these children 
did. It is something we all 
need to remember; to see 
things through a child’s per-
spective. As you travel Gratiot, 
please take a look at the artis-
tic talent our kids have and 
what is important to them.   
 
Getting kids involved,  
Michael Cousins 
Fire Chief 

Students Create Banners 

Winners with Township Supervisor, Robert 
Weise and Fire Chief, Michael Cousins. Miss-
ing from the picture was: Logan Kapitzke.  
Photo Credit: David Sommers.  
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Banner design 

by Violet 

Boehler 

Banner design 

by Isabel  

McKillop 

Banner design 

by Logan  

Kapitzke 

Banner design 

by Christa 

Psetas 

Banner design 

by Harrison  

Dammann 

Banner design 

by Allison  

Krawczak 

Banner design 

by Olivia  

Horwath 



 

Emergency Signal: Two Years Later 
As many of us travel N. Miller Road we all see the emergency traffic signal in front of the fire station. The 
signal was installed two years ago to protect our fire fighters and trucks as they pull out and back into the 
fire station.  
 
For the most part, it works well. However, we do have some people who continue to drive around the fire 
truck while it is backing into the fire station. While I understand everyone is in a hurry to get to their destina-
tion, this puts our emergency responders at a high risk of being struck by a vehicle. On a recent traffic stop 
by our Police Department, the driver was asked “with the traffic light red and the fire trucks lights operating, 
why didn’t you stop? To which their reply was, “There was so much red, I didn’t know what to do”.  As much 
as the majority of us would think a red light means to stop, that is not always the case with others. My point 
is, we are really trying to keep it safe out there and protect our people. If you find yourself in front of the fire 
station when the trucks are coming and going please stop and yield to them. Perhaps, if you are the first ve-
hicle in line, you stopping may prevent someone else from driving through the traffic light.  
 
I also from time to time get asked, “How come I never see that light work-
ing?”. We mostly use the emergency signal when the large trucks are return-
ing from a call. Occasionally, if we have people at the fire station they may 
use it for trucks leaving on a call. If you have any questions, please don’t hes-
itate to contact the fire department’s administrative office at 781-4141.  
 
Thank You,  
Michael Cousins 
Fire Chief    

It’s Time to Heat Things Up! 

Now that the temperature is starting to cool down its time to start thinking about the heating season.  Do 
you have your furnace or chimney cleaned and inspected every year by a qualified professional?  Having 

this done annually could save you from the unthinkable. Over half of home heating 
equipment fires are reported during the months of December, January, and February. 

If you use portable space heaters in your home, always make sure you have a 3 foot area 
of clear space around the heater and always turn the heater off when leaving the house 
or going to sleep.  Never run portable heaters off of an extension cord as it can overload 
the outlet, which could cause it to overheat and possibly start a fire.   

Another important measure you can take is to make sure you have carbon monoxide (CO) alarms installed 
in your home to prevent CO poisoning. These alarms should be installed outside of sleeping areas and on 
every level of your home.  If your alarm sounds you should move to a fresh air location and call 911.  Carbon 
Monoxide is an invisible, colorless, odorless gas so you would not be aware of its presence in your home 
without a properly installed CO alarm.  A person can be poisoned by a small amount of CO over a long peri-
od of time or by a large amount of CO over a short period of time.  Symptoms of CO are often described as 
"flu-like" and could include headache, dizziness, weakness, vomiting, chest pain, and confusion. Large ex-
posures can result in loss of consciousness or death. Please keep in mind our office is only staffed from 
Monday thru Friday between the hours of 8am-5pm. If you have an emergency, you must call 911. 

Joe Giacoletti, 
Fire Inspector  
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The Thomas Township   Police Depart-
ment is continuing the “Coffee with a 
Cop” Program as a way to enhance 
their relationship with the residents of 
Thomas Township. Residents have a 
chance to meet with Township Officers 
personally and express any concerns 
or even to give kudos to the Depart-
ment. Just show up and the coffee is 
free! 
 
The Coffee with a Cop Program is held 
at McDonald’s, located at 7778 Gratiot 
Road, the next meeting will be at 8:00 
a.m. on October 2nd, 2018. If you can’t 
make that one, please try to attend the 
next meeting at 8:00 am November 
6th, 2018 or at 8:00 am on December  
4th, 2018.  

Coffee With a Cop - Join Us! 
Trick or Treat Hours 

Bring out the Goblins, 

Ghouls, Princes and Prin-

cesses for Trick or Treat-

ing in Thomas Township 

from 5:30-7:30 on Hallow-

een Night: Wednesday, 

October 31st! 

Calling All Students….  

Thomas Twp. is Starting an Explorer’s Program! 
Are you interested in police work? Are you curious about what duties a 
police officer does daily? Well, if you are between the ages of 14 and 
20 years old, you can join the Thomas Township Police Explorers’ pro-
gram.  You will be instructed on various aspects of what a police 
officer does on the job. You will learn criminal law, traffic laws, defen-
sive tactics, how to fill out a crash report, how to fill out a traffic cita-
tion, how to search a building and how to perform a traffic stop. These 
are just a few things that we have planned for you. Besides, there is an 
annual competition you can participate in! 
 
 If any of this is interests you, come down to the Public Safety Building 
at 8215 Shields Drive and grab an application. The program will start in 
January with applications due November 1st . Interviews will be con-
ducted in November and background checks 
conducted in December.  Preliminary ap-
pointments will be made after the back-
ground checks.  The cost is $90.  Feel free to 
give me a call at (989) 781-1300 for more in-
formation. 
 
Thank You, 
Sgt. Al Fong 

Halloween Safety Tips 

• Trick or treat in 

groups, not alone. 

• Wear bright colored/

reflective costumes 

or carry a flashlight. 

• Avoid costumes that 

impair your vision. 

• Avoid costumes that 

may cause a tripping 

hazard. 

• Cross the street at 

crosswalks. 

• Do not run out from 

in-between parked 

cars. 

• If trick or treating 

without a parent(s), 

let them know where 

you’re going and 

what time you’ll be 

back. 

• Don’t talk to 

strangers. 
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2018 Business of the Year Awards 
On July 10, 2018, members of the Thomas Township Planning Commission 
presented their annual Business/Organization of the Year awards. Presen-
tations were made to the winners and runners up in both the large and 
small business categories. The Planning Commission selects businesses in 
the Township that exceed aesthetic excellence and are a positive example. 

The 2018 Large Business category winner is KFC/A&W 
located at 8130 Gratiot Road. 

Pictured L to R:  Ruth McDonald, Planning Commission, Shan-
non Hall, Area Manager, Hannah Brossia, Shift Manager, Rod 
Iamurri, Planning Commission Chairperson.  Back row:  Employ-
ees, Michael Dauer and James Schilling. 

 

The winner of the Small Business Category was 
Sporty’s Wing Shack located at 9620 Gratiot Road. 

L to R:  Scott Wilson, owner, Ruth McDonald, Planning Commis-
sion, Nate Wilson, owner, and Rod Iamurri, Planning Commis-
sion Chairperson. 

 

Honorable Mentions in the Large Business Category were Taco Bell, 8030 
Gratiot Road and Meijer Gas Station, 8400 Gratiot Road. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Small Business Honorable Mentions were Frost Road Market, 10010 Frost 
Road and Team One Credit Union located at 8450 Gratiot Road. 

L to R:  Alyssa 
Yancer, Jason Du-
ron, Ruth McDon-
ald, Planning Com-
mission, Jessica 
Anger, RGM, Janice 
Collins, Chris Bruce 
and Rod Iamurri, 
Planning Commis-
sion Chairperson. 

L to R:  Ceaira Argue, 
Service Line, Ruth 
McDonald, Planning 
Commission, Caitlyn 
Rettelle, RAA, Charles 
Hendricks, Store Di-
rector, Rod Iamurri, 
Planning Commis-
sion, and Arthur 
Trumble, Gas Station 
Manager. 

L to R:  Ruth 
McDonald, Plan-
ning Commission, 
Mike Rathod, 
Satnam Chauhn 
and Rod Iamurri, 
Planning Commis-
sion Chairperson. 

Community Calendar 
2018-2019 

• October 9th 
Last day to register for the 
General Election 
 

• October 12-13 & 19-20 
Haunted Train Ride & Haunted 
House at Roethke Park 
 

• November 3rd 
Office Open for Absentee Bal-
lots from 8am to 2pm. 
 

• November 6th 
General Election 
 

• November 8th 
Volunteers install Christmas 
Lights along Gratiot 
 

• November 22nd & 23rd 
Office Closed in observance of 
the Holiday 
 

• Nov 30th- Dec 1st  
& December 7-8th 
Christmas Train & Festival of 
Lights at Roethke Park 
 

• December 1st at Noon 
Thomas Township Business 
Association Children's Christ-
mas Party at the Thomas 
Township Public Safety Build-
ing 
 

• December 24th & 25th 
Office Closed in observance of 
the Holiday 
 

• January 1st and 2nd 
Office Closed in observance of 
the Holiday 

L to R:  Ruth 
McDonald, Plan-
ning Commission, 
Makenzi Pringle, 
Mike Tyler, Gina 
Seipel, Rod Iamur-
ri, Planning Com-
mission Chairper-
son, Karen Reed 
and Madison 
Bryce. 
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Sidewalks and Snow 

After a snowfall, all 
residents and businesses 
must make certain that 
their sidewalk is cleared 
within 48 hours of the 
storm. Michigan weather 
is so unpredictable and  
sometimes it snows for 
days at a time that’s why 
it is important to clean 
your sidewalk as soon as 
possible so it does not 
get packed down from 
an accumulation of 
several snow falls or 
from the walkers that 
use them. 
 
Residents young and old 
are use sidewalks to get 
around and exercise. 
Thomas Township has 
over 10 miles of 
sidewalks connecting 
subdivisions, businesses, 
parks, library and 
schools.  If you use the 
sidewalks make sure the 
next time you see 
someone shoveling them 
that you express your 
gratitude.  Their efforts 
are a benefit to the 
entire community. If you 
have a question about 
the snow removal 
ordinance, call the Code 
Enforcement Officer at 
989-781-0150.  

As Veteran’s Day sneaks up on us, 
Thomas Township remembers our 
heroes with the Veteran’s Display lo-
cated at Owen Cemetery.  The display 
was constructed by residents of 
Thomas Township, for the benefit of 
honoring those that have served in 
the Armed Forces of the United 

States.  The idea of the display was inspired by the death of Lance 
Corporal Thomas Echols, a Michigan raised Marine killed in action 
in Iraq in December, 2006.  Tom was 20 years old when he died a 
hero helping to protect our freedoms and left behind a young 
widow and unborn daughter.  
 
It is a shame that in our busy lives, we sometimes fail to remem-
ber those who answered the call to duty except during a couple 
of holidays each year.  When Thomas Township constructed this 
display, it was designed to be a living tribute, not strictly a memo-
rial. Residents can honor their veteran with an engraved paver 
installed in the reflection area of the monument. You too can hon-
or your Veteran with an engraved brick simply by stopping in to 
the Municipal Offices Building located at 249 N Miller Road and 
filling out the order form.  The cost for each brick is $35.00.  This is 
not a fundraising endeavor and the cost for a paver only repre-
sents the actual expenses we incur to purchase and engrave a 
paver. 

Veterans Display at Owen Cemetery 

Another summer has quickly passed us up greatly 
exceeding what should be the speed limit for sea-
sons!  As we move into the fall, your Public Works 
will be busy flushing and winterizing all the fire hy-
drants located throughout the water system.  This is 
a normal maintenance function that is extremely 
important to ensure the fire hydrant in your area works properly if 
needed in an emergency.  As those flushing activities begin, you 
may see cloudy water from your home’s water taps. This is a nor-
mal occurrence, and is typical of flushing activities.  If your water 
appears discolored or is cloudy, simply run your water taps for a 
short period of time to clear your home’s water piping.  This flush-
ing activity also means that there may be areas with standing wa-
ter or puddles, specifically within the road right-of-ways and along 
curbing.  In some cases, fire hoses or other piping is used to 
diffuse or to direct water away from potential pooling in areas and 
yards. 

A Message from the Department of Public Works 
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Winter Tax Bills 

Winter property tax 

statements are scheduled 

to be mailed to you on or 

around December 1st, 2018. 

If the property tax state-

ment has not been received 

by December 7th, 2018, 

please contact the Deputy 

Treasurer, Korina Tucker, at 

(989) 781-0150. You can 

also email the Deputy 

Treasurer at treasur-

er@thomastwp.org to re-

quest a copy.  

 

For your convenience, a 

drop box is available by the 

south side of the Thomas 

Township Municipal Office 

building for making pay-

ments after hours. The 

drop box is checked at 8:00 

am each morning that the 

Township holds business 

hours and all payments are 

considered received on that 

day. All payments must be 

received or postmarked no 

later than December 31st, 

2018 to be considered paid 

in 2018. 

 

REMINDER: When paying in 

person, please bring the 

entire tax notice with you 

(both top and bottom por-

tions) and our staff will 

stamp the top portion paid 

for you as your receipt.  

 

Vern Weber, 

Township Treasurer 

On September 5, 2018, the Sixth Circuit Court of Appeals revived Michi-
gan's ban on straight-party voting by issuing an order staying the low-
er court’s order in the straight party case.  This means that the option 
to vote straight party will NOT appear on the November ballot and 
voters must go line by line if they want to vote for candidates in parti-
san races. In the past, a single mark could automatically count for can-
didates of a single party, from governor to county commissioner. 
 
The last day to register to vote is October 9, 2018. If you are in need of 
an absent voter ballot, applications can be obtained at the Thomas 
Township Clerk’s office, 249 North Miller Road, Saginaw, MI 48609 or 
by calling the Deputy Clerk, Darci Seamon, at (989) 781-0150. An appli-
cation can be mailed to you, but please don’t wait until the last minute 
as mail service can take up to one week. Please allow enough time to 
mail the ballot back and forth. The last day to receive absent voter bal-
lot applications to be mailed is Saturday, November 3, 2018 by 2 pm. It 
is advised to turn them in sooner due to longer mail processing times. 
The office will be open November 3rd from 8 am to 2 pm to accept ap-
plications and distribute ballots. Absent voter ballot registrations for 
hand delivery will be accepted in the office until Monday, November 
5th at 4 pm. A voter who visits the Clerk’s office on Monday, Novem-
ber 5th to obtain an absent voter ballot MUST vote the ballot in the 
office; the voter is not permitted to leave the office with the ballot. 
 
If you need to check your registration sta-
tus, visit the Michigan Voter Information 
Center at michigan.gov/vote. This site al-
lows you to check your registration status, 
look up your voting location and view your 
sample ballot and track your absentee bal-
lot. This service is also available on smart 
devices. Just scan the QR code and it will 
load.  
 
If you do not have access to the internet, please call the Clerk’s office 
at (989) 781-0150. Make your vote count and vote in the November 6th 
General Election. 
 
Ed Brosofski,  
Clerk 

            November 6th, 2018 General Election 
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Goblins, ghouls and ghosts oh my! Come and check out the 
Haunted Train Ride and Haunted House at Roethke Park this Oc-
tober! Get your fill of fright on October 12-13th & 19-20th! The train 
of terror starts at dusk and continues until approximately 11:00 
pm. 
 
 Once you’ve exited the 
terrifying train head on 
over to the Haunted House 
for your next bout of 
fright! Ride the train or visit 
the Haunted House for just 
$6 each, or check out both 
for $10 per person!  
 
The Haunted Train ride has been screeching through Roethke 
Park for over 30 years and continues to be a huge event we look 
forward to every year. Volunteers are always needed to run skits 
during the Haunted Train Ride. If you or someone you know loves 
Halloween and would like to volunteer please call our office at 
(989) 781-0151 to see how you can help! 

Christmas Train & Festival of Lights 

The 6th Annual Christmas Train and Festival of Lights will be held at 
Roethke Park on November 3oth and December 1st as well as Decem-
ber 7th and 8th. The Roethke Express will ride through a winter won-
derland each night from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm. Come on out and take a 
train ride, enjoy the bonfire and visit with Santa Claus for just $5 per 
person. 

The Christmas Train and Festival of Lights is a fantastic family holiday 
event, sponsored by the Thomas Township Parks & Recreation De-

partment. This event 
couldn't be done with-
out the help of our local 
area businesses and 
families who come out 
and decorate a Christ-
mas Scene for you to 
enjoy! 

If your family, church, 
business or civic group would like to participate, please call the Parks 
and Recreation Office at (989) 781-0151.  

Parks & Recreation 
Commission Members 

Scott Branch, Chair 

Tara DeLine 

Carly Rusch 

Dean Rusch 

Chad Brooks 

Angela Alworden 

Craig Blower 

Parks & Recreation 
Staff Members 

John Corriveau,             
Director 
 

Stacy Hable,                 
Asst. Director 
 

Meaghan Zielinski,       
Receptionist 
 

The Parks & Recreation 
Office is open Monday 
through Friday from 
8:00 am to 5:00 pm and 
can be reached at (989) 
781-0151. 

Haunted Train Ride and Haunted House 
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New Receptionist  

We are pleased to wel-

come Meaghan Zielinski  

to our staff as our new 

Parks and Recreation Re-

ceptionist. Meaghan 

started her position in 

May and has been doing 

a great job learning eve-

rything we do. Please 

stop by and welcome 

Meaghan to the Thomas 

Township family. 

Archery Program 

The Thomas Township Parks & 

Recreation Department will con-

tinue to offer archery classes this 

winter. Thomas Township now 

has three USA Archery and Na-

tional Field Archery certified in-

structors on staff.  

 

Registration is taking place now 

through Friday November 30, 

2018 for both Beginning Archery & 

Explorer Archery (formerly Ad-

vanced Archery) classes. Begin-

ning Archery is for everyone from 

age eight through Adult! Classes 

for beginners work on safety, 

form, equipment and the funda-

mentals to become a good archer. 

Explorer Archery is for archers 

who have passed our beginner 

class and can shoot 20 yards with 

accuracy. Students in the Explorer 

group will still be honing their 

skills through games designed to 

offer a fun yet challenging experi-

ence in archery.  

Classes for explorer archers are 

based on using their equipment if 

they have it or using advanced set 

up bows. We have both fully set 

up compound bows or longbows 

available for your use.  

 

Classes will be held weekly begin-

ning on Thursday, January 3, 2019 

at the Saginaw Field & Stream 

Club located at 1500 N. Gleaner 

Road. Classes will continue for six 

weeks. 

 

Classes available this winter are as 

follows: 

18 years & up 1:00-2:00 pm 

Beginner 4:30-5:15 pm 

Beginner 5:15-6:00 pm 

Beginner 6:00-6:45 pm 

Explorer 6:45-7:30 pm 

Explorer 7:30-8:15 pm 

 

Registration Fees: 

Resident: $50 
Non-Resident: $55 

ONLINE REGISTRATION is available for Parks and Recreation Programming. When using the online registration sys-
tem to register for Parks and Recreation Programing, you MUST pay for the program you are registering for at the 
time you fill out the registration form or you will not be considered enrolled in that program. Registration is a two 
step process.  Once you hit REGISTER NOW, you will register, agree to the terms and  hit SEND. You will then be redi-
rected to the payment options on the next screen.  If you have not received a confirmation of payment, you are not 
registered. Some program sizes are limited, and make sure the form you are using is not out of date. 
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This six week program is held at Swan Valley High School and is for 
kids ages 4-8. Our recreational staff, which consists of high school 
athletes, will run the kids through skill drills that will help them take 
the next step in basketball. We also like to encourage the partici-
pants in the basketball clinic to attend the local high school games 
and cheer on their instructors as they play. The deadline to register 
for the clinic is November 16th, 2018. Games will begin January 5th, 
2019. 
 
Registration Fees: 

Resident: $45 
Non-Resident: $50 

Basketball Clinic for Boys & Girls 
Fall Rebel Magnolia 
Flea Market Recap 

Rebel Magnolia hosted 
their fourth semi-annual 
flea market at Roberts 
Park September 7th & 8th.  
Weather was perfect for 
shoppers to come out 
and do some fall shop-
ping while enjoying some 
delicious treats from area 
vendors.   

Rebel Magnolia has orga-
nized a great community 
event that attracts sever-
al thousand people to the 
area which also boosts 
customer traffic to other 
local businesses during 
the event.  Look for 
Rebel’s next flea market 

Boys & Girls Basketball 

Boys Basketball 

Boy’s basketball leagues are forming for 2nd-
4th grades and 4th-6th grades. Children in 4th 
grade can play up or play down. The registra-
tion deadline is November 16th, 2018. Draft 
day will be December 1st, 2018 at Swan Valley 
High School for grades 4th-6th. All kids will be 

assigned a coach who will set up practices during the week.  

Games are held on Saturdays at Swan Valley High School. Volunteer 
coaches are needed for this program, please call (989) 781-0151 if you 
would like to coach a team! 

 

Girls Basketball 

Our girls basketball leagues are offered for 
grades 2nd-4th and 4th-6th. Children in 4th 
grade can play up or play down. Registration 
for girls basketball ends on January 18th, 2019 
with all games beginning on February 16th, 
2019. Draft day will be January 26th, 2019 at 

Swan Valley High School for grades 4th-6th. All kids will be assigned a 
coach who will set up practices during the week.  

Games are held on Saturdays at Swan Valley High School. Volunteer 
coaches are needed for this program, please call (989) 781-0151 if you 
would like to coach a team! 

Registration Fees: 

Resident: $45 
Non-Resident: $50 
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2019 Pavilion Rental 

Starting January 2nd, 

2019 at 8:oo am Thomas 

Township Residents Only 

can begin renting pavil-

ions for the 2019 year. 

Pavilion rentals will open 

up to Non-Residents as 

well beginning in Febru-

ary.   Snag your spot 

while you can because 

the pavilions rent out 

fast! 



 

An Evening In the Park: Annual Fundraiser 

The 2018 Evening in the Park was held at Roethke Park on September 17th 
and it was a beautiful evening! This fund raising event is our biggest of the 
year and we truly can’t thank the generous people who come every year 
to help support or parks and programs enough! THANK YOU! 
 

We would like to say a special thank you to Hemlock Semiconductor for 
once again donating $10,000 to this event. Each and every year we hold 
this event Hemlock Semiconductor donates $10,000 to our parks, that is 
something we can’t say thank you enough for!! But THANK YOU!!!  
 

The Parks & Recreation Department depends on the work of so many peo-
ple in our community who volunteer to coach, work events, help raise 
money or give back to their community in other ways. We would like to 
take this opportunity to thank everyone who has donated to the Parks & 
Recreation Department throughout the year, and thank you specifically to 
the donors of the Evening In The Park. 

Hall of Fame Inductee 

The 2018 Thomas Town-

ship Hall of Fame Induc-

tee is the the Kluck Fami-

ly! Gerry, Sally, Tom and 

Karen. The Kluck Family  

has been a huge support-

er of the Thomas Town-

ship Parks and Recreation 

Department for years and 

it was truly an honor to 

recognize them for all 

they do! Congratulations 

to the Kluck family and 

THANK YOU for your con-

tinued support! 

The Kluck Family Receiving 

Hall of Fame Award 

Website                   
Information 

Make sure to check 

out our website, 

www.thomastwp.org, 

for the latest updates 

from the Parks and 

Recreation Depart-

ment about classes, 

camps and more.  

HSC Donations during Evening in The Park 2018 

• Lee Tents 
• Swan Valley Banquets 
• Culvers 
• Little Caesars Pizza 
• Magical I Do’s 
• Michigan Brand Meats 
• Thomas Township Kiwanis 
• Eudici’s Pizza 
• Carla and Michael Zietz 
• David and Edith Sommers 
• Vern and Yvonne Weber 
• Craig and Nicole Blower 
• Jack and Elizabeth Visuri 
• Hemlock Semiconductor 
• Wanigas Credit Union 
• Edward and Nancy Brosofski 
• Ronald and Ellen Ryder Petre 
• Michael and Lynda Thayer 

• Robert and Mary Jo Weise 
• Shields Lions Club 
• Kluck’s Nursery 
• Frank & Tina Gulczinski 
• Craig and Deborah Monahan 
• Terry and Peggy Rock 
• John and Jody Corriveau 
• Thomas Township Kiwanis 
• Leddy Electric 
• Jerry Ruppel 
• Steve and Debbie Witt 
• Sally Kluck 
• Russ and Sue Taylor 
• Thomas Township Fire Association 
• Spicer Group 
• Jack and Connie Rehmann 
• Rob and Laurie Eggers 
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Thomas Township 

249 N. Miller Road 

Saginaw, MI 48609-4896 

2018 Brush Drop Off Dates 
Brush may be taken by the homeowner to the Township brush drop off site located 

at the northwest corner of Gleaner & Frost Roads. No stumps, leaves, grass or com-

mercial brush of any kind will be accepted. The site will be open from 8:00 am to 

12:00 pm on the following dates: 
 

Remaining Drop Off Dates: 
October 6 

October 13 

October 20 

October 27 
 

Curbside Yard Waste Pick-Up will run through November 30, 2018 

Phone: (989) 781-0150    •     Fax: (989) 781-0290     •     Web: www.thomastwp.org      •   Editor: Jennifer Holtman 

For Property Information: www.sagagis.org 
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